MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL MEETING HELD IN THE SYCAMORE PUBLIC HOUSE, COLWINSTON, ON TUESDAY 11th MAY, 2010 AT 7.00 PM.
PURPOSE OF MEETING – ELECTION OF OFFICERS FOR THE YEAR 2010/11 AND OTHER ANNUAL BUSINESS
1
ATTENDANCE

Councillors:


P Graham-Woollard






A J Austin






G W Bates
Mrs S J Carter
M R Shave

Apologies:




County Councillor:

R P Thomas


Clerk:



Mr B J Graham-Woollard

2
ELECTION OF OFFICERS
2.1
Chairperson
The Clerk took the Chair and invited nominations for the office of Chairperson.  Councillor P Graham-Woollard was nominated and proposed by Councillor Mrs S J Carter and seconded by Councillor A J Austin.  There being no further nominations, Councillor P Graham-Woollard was elected unopposed to the office of Chairman.  Agreed unanimously.

The Chairman then took over the meeting from the Clerk.

In accepting office, the Chairman said that he would not want to carry on as Chairman next year, and that he would not be standing as a Community Council candidate in the 2012 election.  He believed that the time had come for younger residents to be encouraged to seek office.
2.2
Deputy Chairperson
The Chairman invited nominations for the office of Deputy Chairperson.  Councillor G W Bates was nominated and proposed by Councillor A J Austin and seconded by Councillor Mrs S J Carter.  There being no further nominations, Councillor G W Bates was elected unopposed to the office of Deputy Chairman.  Agreed unanimously.
2.3
Treasurer
The Chairman stated that the re-appointment of the Clerk offered the opportunity for the Clerk to take over the role of Treasurer, if that remained the Community Council’s wish.  Councillor A Austin, however, confirmed that he would be prepared to remain in office and therefore it was proposed by Councillor M R Shave and seconded by Councillor Mrs S J Carter that Councillor A J Austin remain in the office of Treasurer.  This was agreed by both the Clerk and the current Treasurer.  There being no further nominations, Councillor A J Austin was elected unopposed to the office of Treasurer.  It was agreed that the Clerk would need to write Stephen Christopher of Mazars to inform him that the notice of Audit for Accounts 2009 – 10 had been passed to the Treasurer, and that all future correspondence should go to Councillor A Austin, as the Community Council’s Financial Officer.  It was further noted that Mr Paul Griffiths had agreed to continue as the Internal Auditor for the Community Council.  Agreed unanimously.
2.4
Representation to the Vale Joint Liaison Committee

The Chairman invited nominations for the offices of two members to represent the Community Council on the Vale Joint Liaison Committee.  Councillors W Bellin (in absentia) and M R Shave were nominated and proposed by Councillor G W Bates and seconded by Councillor A J Austin.  There being no further nominations, Councillors W Bellin and M R Shave were elected unopposed.  This would need to be ratified by Councillor Bellin at the June Meeting.  Agreed unanimously.
2.5
Representation to the Vale Conservation Area Sub-Committee

The Chairman invited nominations for the office to represent the Community Council on the Vale Conversation Area Sub-Committee.  Councillor G W Bates was nominated and proposed by Councillor P Graham-Woollard and seconded by Councillor A J Austin.  There being no further nominations, Councillor G W Bates was elected unopposed.  Agreed unanimously.
2.6
Representation to the Quarry Liaison Committee

The Chairman invited nominations for the office to represent the Community Council on the Quarry Liaison Committee.  Councillor P Graham-Woollard was nominated and proposed by Councillor G W Bates and seconded by Councillor Mrs S J Carter.  There being no further nominations, Councillor P Graham-Woollard was elected unopposed.  Agreed unanimously.
2.7
Representation to the One Voice Wales

The Chairman invited nominations for the office to represent the Community Council on the One Voice Wales Committee.  The Clerk, Mr B Graham-Woollard was nominated and proposed by Councillor M Shave and seconded by Councillor Mrs S J Carter.  It was further proposed by Councillor P Graham-Woollard and seconded by Councillor M R Shave that Councillor Mrs S J Carter would act as his deputy.  Agreed unanimously.
2.8
Clerk’s Salary
As the Clerk had not received any new information in regard to salaries, he agreed to contact One Voice Wales in order to confirm whether there had been any changes.  This would be carried over to the June Meeting.

2.9
School Governor
As this is a 4-year post, it was noted that Councillor G W Bates would continue in the role until 2012.
There being no further business, the Annual Meeting to elect officers closed at 7.15 pm.
Signed
[image: image1.jpg]


....

Chairman, Colwinston Community Council

Date
08/06/2010

Signed
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Clerk, Colwinston Community Council

Date
08/06/2010
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